Canute Class Weekly Newsletter

Don't forget if you misplace any newsletter, copies can be found on our website at: http://www.polruanprimaryschool.co.uk

Dear Parents/Carers and Children,

It was great to see everyone back at school refreshed and raring to go after the holidays this week. The children have been in great spirits and really enjoyed their afternoon of science over in the field opposite school. This week we also welcomed back Mrs Joan Simpson who has been helping us hear the children read. The children really benefit from the time that she spends with each of them and we look forward to spending more time with her.

Coming up next week ...

Monday: PE kits needed in school today from today,

for the rest of the week

<u>Tuesday</u>: Church Experience Day - Pelynt Mrs Trout's Singing Club **3.15 – 4.00**

Wednesday: Forest School for the whole Class

Homework due in.

Thursday:

Friday: Whole class photo



What is your child learning next week?

English: we will continue to look at character descriptions and write our own traditional tales.

Maths: we will practise our calculation skills.

Science: we will plant cress seeds

Art: we will create continuous line drawings using charcoal and watercolour.

PE: we will practise our dribbling, passing and ball receiving skills.

RE: Church Experience day at Pelynt

French: we will recall vocabulary for fruit and vegetables.



Don't forget ...

- All money brought to school by your child must be in a sealed and named envelope or wallet.
- Children should bring to school a sun hat, sun cream and sunglasses now that the weather is changing. Please label.
- Book bags, reading books and reading records must be in school everyday.
- PE kit must be in school everyday.

Thank you for your support.

Who helps your child in school?

Your child's class teachers are: Mrs Trout (Mon, Tue and Wed morning) and Mrs Burns (Wed afternoon, Thurs and Fri) Miss Edwards looks after us at Forest School on Wednesday mornings too.

Other adults who help your child are: Mrs. Smithson, Mrs Dean and Mrs Payne

During lunchtime: Mrs Payne and Mrs Smithson look after Canute Class.

This weeks social target -

To support each other to try new things.

How can you help your child with their learning next week?

Practise counting in fours.

♣ Forest School ♣

This half term all children in Canute Class will take part in Forest School activities every Wednesday morning. Please send your child with welly boots and clothes that you don't mind getting messy! They should bring their school uniform to wear in the afternoon. If you would like to lend a helping hand at Forest School please let Mrs Trout or Mrs Sandy know. Thank you.

HOMEWORK

Please find attached in homework books, the homework grid for our current topic for Years 1 and 2. Also in homework books are the spellings that the children need to learn in order to be tested on Wednesday. Each week, homework will be given out on Fridays and will need to be returned by the following Wednesday. Maths targets will be checked on Monday afternoons.

Junk Modelling

Our children love to make models out of old cardboard boxes and tubes etc. If you have any <u>ribbon</u> <u>or wool</u> that you would like to donate to our model making area we would be very grateful. Thank you.

